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Reports on 45th and 46th ANSE Board Meetings, Vienna, December 3d, 2010 
and Bilbao, February, 25th – 27th 2011 

 
 
BM45 was combined with the presidents meeting of 2010, and BM 46 with the 
ISPA 10th anniversary seminar, at which ANSE delivered a lecture on Ethics. 
 
Eurocadres 
ANSE president Wolfgang Knopf delivered a short report on the closing conference of the 
Eurocadres Innovation project 2010, in Brussels on November 29, 2010. The conference was 
successful. Important themes were (a) support to innovative social dialogue and (b) the 
enhancement of social responsibility. For more information see the 44th board meeting report 
and www.eurocadres.eu.  
Wolfgang Knopf and Sijtze de Roos then took an active role at the closing conference on the 
Eurocadres Professional Card Project in Brussels, January 18th and 19th, 2011. A detailed 
report is available on the ANSE website. 
 
With regards to the continuation of our cooperation, ANSE and Eurocadres prepared a 
written agreement, which the ANSE board will present at GA 14 in 2012. 
 
Presidents Meeting 
A full report can be found on the ANSE website. 
 
Grundtvig II project 2012 – 2015 
Considering the content and goals of this learning partnership, ANSE will run the project 
under the EC Leonardo da Vinci program (LdV). ANSE will have three members in the 
steering committee. 

ANSE’s main goal is to enhance the mobility of supervisors and coaches within the European 
sphere. To this end the following steps are to be taken: 

 To develop a Professional Competences Portfolio Program 
 To connect this with EAPM (European Association of Personal 

Management/HRM), Eurocadres (European Professional Qualifications) and 
possibly with CEPLIS (European Association for Liberal Professions) 

 To follow this up with the development of a Professional Card Program for 
supervision and coaching in Europe. 

 

ANSE / NOSCO Summer University 2011, Stavanger, August 8th till 12th, 2011 
The invitation and program are now available on the ANSE website as well as in print. 
National associations are requested to order the number of copies the want to disperse 
among their members. Please send the number of copies that you need to the ANSE 
secretary.  
For detailed information on the program, the facilities, the costs, et cetera are to be found 
on the ANSE website. 
 

Please advertise the Summer University to your members! 

 
 
Ethics project 
The final draft of the ANSE Code of Ethics has been approved by the board and will be 
available as a proposal on the ANSE website. The proposed code will be brought forward for 
adoption at GA 14 in 2012. 

http://www.eurocadres.eu/
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ANSE research 
An invitation to supply ANSE with information on research has been sent to all member 
associations. ANSE is now collating the information which has reached us. Associations are 
kindly invited to answer our research questions, and to keep us informed.  
 
Next events 
 

 DGSv and ANSE conference in Berlin, September 21st -22nd, 2012. Preparations are in 
full swing and going on well. All updates will be published on ANSE website. 

 

 GA 14: Berlin, September 22nd till 23rd 2012 
 

 Board meetings: the ANSE board follows the policy to run board meetings as much as 
possible in countries with small national associations in order to support their 
activities.  

 
 
Sincerely yours,  
ANSE Board 
 
Bilbao, February, 27th 2011 
 


